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Calendar of League Events

4 December:    LWVCC Holiday Luncheon at the Ramada, State College.  

 
Guest Speaker:  Jill Greene, Executive Director of LWVPA.  

Topic:  Update on Gerrymandering Reform
18 December:  LWV Monthly Steering Committee Meeting, 12 noon, 
State College Borough Building - All welcome.
NO STEERING COMMITTEE MEETING IN JANUARY 

19 February:    LWV Monthly Steering Committee Meeting, 12 noon, 

State College Borough Building - All welcome.

19 March:         LWV Monthly Steering Committee Meeting, 12 noon, 

State College Borough Building - All welcome.

From the Desk of a Presiding Officer 

LWVCC had a busy and productive fall.  Over the summer, Jan Koch and I evaluated our new positions as Co-Presiding Officers and began to define our priorities for the organization.  We met with Candace Dannaker, Sue Floyd and Cindy Hahn individually to better understand how their positions work within the organization.  With their help and guidance, we began to formulate plans to increase our visibility within the community, increase our membership and to maintain our focus on Voter Education and getting out the vote.  
We continued the high school outreach program to register eligible students.  This effort has been very well received by the schools and the students.  This fall we added Campus Outreach to PSU students.  That proved encouraging in registering eligible students by campus student groups and most importantly in correcting misinformation regarding voting precincts for students.  
Candidates Night in October had a standing-room-only enthusiastic crowd indicating increased voter interest.  Our thanks to all the LWV volunteers who helped that evening.  The LWVCC is grateful to the CDT and C-NET for publishing the Voter’s Guide and for providing television/internet coverage of Candidates Night.  We are especially grateful to the CDT for sponsoring the federal races on Candidates Night since we could not as only one political party agreed to attend.  A special and heartfelt Thank You to LWV members Laura Brown, Sara Bressler, Jennifer Nichols, Marion Sheridan and Sue Werner for their hard work and dedication to these projects!  Please consider volunteering to help with one of these efforts.
To increase our membership, we have reached out to all women involved in local government: county, township, borough and school board members.  One hundred seventy five letters were sent out inviting the women to join the LWV.  As part of our voter education focus, each was invited to participate in a series of four Town Halls to be held in both 2019 and 2020 to celebrate our upcoming 100th birthday in 2020.  This series will provide valuable civic education to citizens throughout Centre County. 
As 2018 draws to a close, please remember to renew your membership.  The $55 annual fee provides membership in three organizations: LWVCC, LWVPA and LWVUS.  You can renew on our website: www.lwvcentrecounty.org or mail your check to CCLWV, PO Box 962, State College, PA  16804.  We thank you for your membership and encourage each of you to consider a more active role.  The need is great – PA has an election every year.
Have a wonderful Holiday season with your family and friends.  See you in 2019!

Sue Sargo
Co-Presiding Officer

Mid-term Election Statistics: 

2018 Primary

     Registered Voters = 87,586

     Ballots Cast = 18,202

     Voter Turnout = 20.78%

2018 General

     Registered Voters = 111,139

     Ballots Cast = 60,971

     Voter Turnout = 54.86%
This compares with a 36.6% voter turnout rate in the 2014 midterm general election.  Although these numbers are not perfect indicators, they demonstrate an increased voter engagement in 2018 over the previous mid-term election of 2014. 
Update from Harrisburg (LWVPA)

· Governor Tom Wolf signed an executive order establishing a redistricting reform commission to examine ways to improve the state’s redistricting process.  Susan Carty, president of the LWVPA will serve on the commission.  
· Vote411.org is available for use in the 2019 municipal and school board elections.  
Follow us: 

Website: lwvcentrecounty.org

Facebook: League of Women Voters of Centre County

Twitter: lwvcentrecounty

Instagram: lwvcentrecounty

Environmental Committee 

     The Environmental Committee is newly revitalized.  Janet Engeman has agreed to chair this effort provided she has some volunteers to work with her.  If you’re interested in participating in this worthwhile effort, please contact Janet directly at : jengeman@comcast.net
Monthly Steering Committee Meetings are held on the third Tuesday of the month at noon at the State College Borough Building.  All members are welcome!  This is a wonderful opportunity to become more involved and bring to light issues you believe should be addressed.  If you plan on attending, please email either Jan Koch (jankkoch@gmail.com) or Sue Sargo (ssargo4@gmail.com) so we can welcome you!
Quarterly Voter Education Forums
Candace Dannaker has graciously agreed to chair a committee to organize quarterly educational forums that will be open to all members as well as the public.  She has an active committee and they are working on plans for the first forum in April 2019.  Stay tuned! 

Holiday Luncheon/Redistricting Reform Update:
We were pleased to host Jill Greene, Executive Director of LWVPA, as guest speaker at our annual Holiday Luncheon at the Ramada Inn.  Jill provided us with an update on redistricting reform in the commonwealth and the League’s legislative goals for the upcoming year.  Susan Carty, President LWVPA, sits on the Governor’s newly established redistricting reform commission so we can expect to hear more on this important issue.  The League has also identified Early Voting, No-excuse Absentee Voting, and Open Primaries as issues it intends to pursue.
Mock Campaign
We were contacted by a Penn State student, who is a senior in public relations.  A group project for one of her classes requires her and her team members to find a local organization and create a mock strategic communications proposal for it.  Her group has chosen LWVCC.  Their objective is to promote the organization to young women between the ages of 18 and 20.  We look forward to sharing their resulting proposal with all of you! 
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